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Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Tuesday 21st November 
2024 Foundation 
Information Night  

 

Wed 22nd – Friday 24th Nov  
Year 5 Kangaroobie Camp 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Year 6 Market Day 
1.45pm – 3.15pm 
on the Lower Oval 

 

Tuesday 28th November 
2024 Foundation Transition 

 

Wednesday 29th November 
Year 1 Camp Experience 

 

Thursday 30th November 
Year 1 Camp Experience 

 

6pm Community Christmas 
Gathering 

 

Last day for Book Club 8 
orders 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Tues 5th & Wed 6th Dec 
Year 4 Cave Hill Creek Camp 

 

Monday 11th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Wednesday 13th December 
6pm Yr 6 Graduation in Gym 

 

Friday 15th December 
Last 2023 student day 

Normal finish time 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

We were very excited to be finally able to enjoy our Senior School Sports day on Friday. This 
day had been postponed twice due to inclement weather so to have a day of bright sunshine 
and gentle breezes meant that we could relax and enjoy the day. 
 

Just two weeks ago we held our Junior School Sports Day under similar conditions. It was 
terrific on both occasions to see so many families joining us to cheer the children on. Days 
like these are so important to the ways in which we build community in our school. When 
we can gather together and have a chat we learn so much about each other. 
 

On 30th November we will gather as community once 
again. This will be our traditional Christmas Carols 
evening at school and the festivities will kick off at 
6.00pm. This year we will be incorporating the 
Foundation Nativity play into the evening which will 
add something very special to the night. Please try to 
support this event as a family if you can. Come along 
and join in the festivities on the school oval where 
carols will be led by the students and food vans will 
provide dinner. Or bring along your own picnic if that works for you. See you there! 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
                   

 
Foundation Information Evening 
We look forward to welcoming our new Foundation families for 2024 to school tomorrow 
evening for their Foundation information evening. There is a lot to learn as everyone 
prepares for school next year! 
 

Year 5 Camp 
Our Year 5 students will be heading off to camp this week. We wish 
them well as they explore the great outdoors together. School camp 
is a great opportunity to enjoy each other’s company as well as a 
chance to learn new things. We hope that you can enjoy the 
challenge Year 5 and build lots of positive memories! 
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Orientation Day 
On Tuesday 28th November we will hold Orientation Day when our new Foundation children come to our school and 
our Year 6’s move on to their new schools. We will also be promoting all the other children into their new classrooms 
with their new class teachers. This day provides a great opportunity for your child to familiarise themselves with their 
new class friends and class teacher for 2024. Parents and carers will receive notification of classes for 2024 on 
Monday 27th November on PAM from 12.00pm. 
 

St. Francis Xavier Christmas Carols 
Don’t forget our annual Christmas Carols event is coming up soon. We will gather on the oval from 6pm on Thursday 
30th November for a relaxed evening under the stars as we celebrate the upcoming Christmas season together. Each 
Year Group will lead the community in carols ranging from traditional carols to more modern Christmas songs. We ask 
that children wear their summer school uniform on the night. Food vans will be available and our super Christmas 
raffle will be drawn. See you there! 
 
Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Assembly Awards; Mind your language – how what you say creates your 
child’s mindset. 
 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         3. 

 

 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday November 19, 2023    Children’s liturgy Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A) 
  

Gospel: Matthew 25:14-30 
The kingdom is also like what happened when a man went away and put his three servants in charge of all he owned. 
The man knew what each servant could do. So he handed 5,000 coins to the first servant, 2,000 to the second, and 
1,000 to the third. Then he left the country. As soon as the man had gone, the servant with the 5,000 coins used them 
to earn 5,000 more. The servant who had 2,000 coins did the same with his money and earned 2,000 more.  But the 
servant with 1,000 coins dug a hole and hid his master's money in the ground. 
Some time later the master of those servants returned. He called them in and asked what they had done with his 
money. The servant who had been given 5,000 coins brought them in with the 5,000 that he had earned. He said, “Sir, 
you gave me 5,000 coins, and I have earned 5,000 more.” “Wonderful!” his master replied. “You are a good and 
faithful servant. I left you in charge of only a little, but now I will put you in charge of much more. Come and share in 
my happiness!”  
Next, the servant who had been given 2,000 coins came in and said, “Sir, you gave me 2,000 coins, and I have earned 
2,000 more.”  “Wonderful!” his master replied. “You are a good and faithful servant. I left you in charge of only a little, 
but now I will put you in charge of much more. Come and share in my happiness!” 
The servant who had been given 1,000 coins then came in and said, “Sir, I know that you are hard to work for. You 
harvest what you don't plant and gather crops where you haven't scattered seed. I was frightened and went out and 
hid your money in the ground. Here is every single coin!”  The master of the servant told him, “You are lazy and good-
for-nothing! You know I harvest what I don't plant and gather crops where I haven't scattered seed. You could have at 
least put my money in the bank, so I could have earned interest on it.” Then the master said, “Now your money will be 
taken away and given to the servant with 10,000 coins!  Everyone who has something will be given more, and they 
will have more than enough. But everything will be taken from those who don't have anything.  You are a worthless 
servant, and you will be thrown out into the dark where people will cry and grit their teeth in pain.” 
  
Gospel reflection: 
In some versions of the story instead of talking about gold coins, it uses the word “talents”. A talent was a word for 
money in Jesus’ time. This story is sometimes known as the “Parable of the talents”. Jesus is telling us that it is 
important to use the gifts that God has given us. We are all good at different things. We all have different skills and 
talents. Some of us are good at singing, at sport, dancing, drawing, baking or building Lego. Some of us are good at 
speaking out when we see that something is wrong or unfair, some of us are good at helping others. 
  

Whatever your talent is, Jesus is saying that it is important not to hide our talents from others – to just keep them to 
ourselves and never let them grow. Instead, it is by going out into the world, by sharing our talents and using our skills 
to help others that we serve God. 
 
Our Challenge: How will you share the special gifts God has given you? 

 
Free Dress Day Reminder: 
Friday November 24 is a Free Dress Day.  
Please bring along your gold coin donations to support the amazing 
work of our local Ballarat East St Vincent De Paul group. 
 

 
 
  

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
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Curriculum News 
 
Assessment & Reporting – Term Four 
End of Year Reports via Parent Access Module (PAM) 
Your child’s School Report will be available for download from the Parent Access Module (PAM) site on Wednesday 
13th December. These reports have been well-prepared, well thought-out and represent your child’s Semester Two 
achievements. Each report has been prepared by your child’s class teacher, then read and commented on by a buddy 
teacher from within the school and finally read again by the Leadership Team. I commend the teachers for their 
efforts, professionalism and personalised comments. Please make some time to read the report and initiate discussion 
with your child/ren about what their teacher has written. And, most importantly, enjoy and celebrate your child's 
report and their 2023 school year! 
 

 
 

 
 
Preparing for 2024 
In the next few weeks teachers will be handing over important information to your child's 2024 class teacher to 
further enhance your child’s transition to their new learning environment. Each child’s Student Profile is updated, with 
professional discussions and learning taking place in these sessions in preparation for 2024. We thank our children, 
teachers and families for their positivity and commitment to ensuring our children transition with success and a 
positive mindset. Class placements will be sent out on Monday 27th November in preparation for our whole school 
transition day on Tuesday 28th November from 9:30 am-12:30pm. 
 
 
Enjoy your week, 
 

 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement   

Wellbeing News 
  

 

Last week, I was privileged to sit in on leadership speeches as many of the Year Five children outlined their hopes 
and dreams for our school in 2024. What impressed me most was their positive outlook and growth mindset. They 
frequently referred to “growing in confidence”, “further developing their skills”, “learning from their mistakes” and 
“persisting when things were difficult”.  
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A child with a fixed mindset believes they are fundamentally limited- that who they are today is pretty much whoʼll 
they'll be in the future. They'll ask others for validation if they are musical, or how smart they are and school 
becomes one long test to discover the answers to these questions. 
 

A child with a growth mindset understands they have the capacity to develop their abilities.  
For them learning becomes a vehicle for creating and developing those abilities. Youʼll hear this child say things like 
“I want to become really good at maths, so Iʼm going to work hard to make that happen.” 
 

As parents we play an important role in creating the experiences that develop our childʼs mindset. What we 
repeatedly say, value and reward all shape our childʼs mindset. 
In the attached article, James Anderson explores the idea of Growth Mindset and how we can empower our children 
to see life through this lens. 

Kind regards,                                                
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader    
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Regional Cricket    A super effort from our Boys Cricket team at last week's Greater Western Region finals at 
Wendouree. The team played an all round team game in their first pool match which meant they qualified for the 
semi finals. We played a very strong Colac team in the semi's and were beaten but a successful day was had with 
many outstanding individual efforts. A shout out to all of the families that came along to support and a big thank you 
to Mr Marshall for umpiring and coaching the team. 
 

SFX Yr 3 - 6 Athletics Day    A fantastic day was had by all in attendance at last Friday's Yr 3-6 Athletics Day. It had 
been a long time coming with a couple of earlier postponements, but perfect weather was with us on this occasion. 
It was an amazing sight to see all of the students in their House colours, running, jumping, throwing, smiling and 
having fun throughout the day. It was also fantastic to see the team spirit in action with all students supporting each 
other and cheering everyone on.  
A massive thank you to all of the families and friends that came along to support and make it a real community 
event. 
While participating throughout the day, students were gaining points for their House. The results of the day were: 

Xavier (Red) - 1031 
Villa (Blue) - 998 

Gargan (Green) - 987 
McAuley (Yellow) - 963 

 

Thank you    Thank you to all of the students, staff, parents, families and friends that supported and were involved 
with the various sports events throughout 2024. This year was by far the biggest we have had in terms of 
representation of SFX at the different levels of sport. It has also been extremely successful not just in terms of results 
but the number of students representing the school and the feedback we have received on our sportspersonship and 
teamwork.  
I congratulate and thank all of the students that represented our school and themselves so well in 2023.  
We look forward to next year and all of the exciting opportunities there will be for the students in so many different 
sports. 
 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs    If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball 
dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 
 
Have a fantastic week. 
 
 
 

 
Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au


 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         6. 

 

 

 

                      

 

 

Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         7. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         8. 

 

 

 
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         9. 

 

 

 
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         10. 

 

 

 
ASSEMBLY AWARDS    17th November 2023    Hosted by F MM      Theme: Excellence 

 
Excellence means being the best person we can be. 

We always try our hardest, even when it’s difficult, just like Jesus did. 
 

F LH Jasper Rolfe and Elizabeth Kelly 

F TW Connor Allen & Mayomikun Baruwa 

F GJ Zahli Kingston & Ted Gleeson 

F MM Maya Mookhoek & Flynn Williams  

1 JS Ollie Geaghan Oakley Smith  

1 MM Charlie Irving & Pippa Bourke 

1 EM Ted Answer and Vivienne Young 

2 EH Myah Rivett and Malo Hansen 

2 CJ Jett Raine and Pippa Gleeson 

2 GH Willow Prato and Bertie Stanley 

Years 3-6 No Year 3, 4, 5 or 6 Assembly Awards this week due to 3-6 Athletics Day 

Environmental Education Evy Faull and Olive Anderson from FLH 
Campbell Delahunty from 5JF 

Visual Arts Harriet Howard and Harriet Walshe (FMM) 
Hudson Shorter (4CP) 

Physical Education Mitchell Kane, Abbey Dwyer 

Principal’s Award Kardia Sarra & Mackenzie Burbridge for leading our school in song this week when 
Mr. West wasn’t available 
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